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Media Inquiry Regarding Metro Blue Line Safety
KTLA 5 has inquired about Metro Blue Line safety following an Associated Press story that ran over the holiday weekend. Media Relation’s Marc Littman provided KTLA with a television interview, outlining the agency’s 3Es – Engineering, Enforcement and Education – to prevent accidents on the rail line. Littman emphasized that Metro also requires the cooperation of the public to do its part in preventing accidents. The story is expected to run tonight.  

http://www.dailynews.com/ci_16946686?IADID=Search-www.dailynews.com-www.dailynews.com
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Contractor needs to conduct asphalt repair and will need to close the eastbound and westbound Santa Monica Freeway (I-10) connectors to northbound I-405 the night of Monday, Dec. 27.

What:      
Full closure of the Northbound I-405 connectors from Eastbound I-10 and Westbound I-10.

When:     
Eastbound 10 and Westbound 10 connectors to Northbound 405 will be closed at 9:00 p.m. on Monday, December 27, 2010 and will reopen at 6:00 a.m. on Tuesday, December 28, 2010.  This activity is anticipated for one night.

Where:     
Westbound I-10 and eastbound I-10 connectors to Northbound 405.  

What to Expect:

· Full closure of northbound I-405 connectors from I-10.

· Emergency vehicle access will be maintained.

· Please share the road with cyclists.  “Give Me 3” requires that drivers allow three feet when passing bicycles.  Be especially cautious in construction zones.

· For daily closures, please visit us at Twitter, http://twitter.com/I_405
· Work is weather permitting and subject to change.  

For additional project information and ongoing construction updates, visit www.metro.net/405 or call the project hotline at (213) 922-3665. The latest updates are also available on Twitter at twitter.com/I_405. 



	

	








